
                      

  All services are held in the small chapel during the summer months. 
    

 Friday, July 1 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 
  Bima: David Glick 

  Oneg: Joan Lerner and Samantha Beverage,  

                                   to welcome Rabbi Jean Eglinton.  

             Birthday Blessings for children born in July.                        

 Friday, July 8 - Shabbat Services -7:30 PM  
           Bima:  Samantha Beverage 

     

 Friday, July 15 -  Shabbat Services 7:30 PM  

             Bima: Herman Glaser 

                            
 Friday, July 22 - Shabbat Services -7:30 PM           

             Bima:  Malinda Cains 

 

 Friday, July 29 - Shabbat Services -7:30 PM           

             Bima:  Joan Weisberg 

             Anniversary Blessings for couples married in July.   

                                                                                                                                    

 Friday, August 5 - Shabbat Family Service - 7:30 PM          
              Bima:Mark Newfeld and Lisa Ketchum 

 Birthday Blessings for children born in August.    

                                       

  Friday, August 12 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 
                        Bima:  Nancy Newfeld and Diane Shattls 

                           

 Friday, August 19 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 
                        Bima:  Mitch Klein and Gail Feinberg   

       

 Friday, August 26 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

 Anniversary Blessings for couples married in August.    

   Bima:  Malinda Cains and Derek Hyman 

       Oneg:  In honor of the B’nai Mitzvah of  

                                    Maxine Yaged and Sam Kincaid. 
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RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

    SABBATH SERVICE     FRIDAY             7:30 P.M.  
    SABBATH SERVICE     SATURDAY       9:00 A.M. 
    WEEKDAY MINYAN     SUNDAY            9:00 A.M. 

 

Friday, July 1  

 

Rabbi Jean Eglinton 

begins as our new            

spiritual leader of B’nai 

Sholom Congregation. 

Welcome Rabbi Jean! 

 

 

 

Tuesdays, July 12 

and August 9 

Temple Board Meetings 

 

 
 

Saturday, August 27 

10:00 AM 

B’nai Mitzvah of 

Maxine Yaged 

and  

Sam Kincaid 

Kiddish Luncheon  

to follow 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



B’NAI  SHOLOM NEWS LET TER  B’NAI  SHOLOM NEWS LET TER  

      
 Sometimes my husband, Steven, and I watch 

Steven Colbert on TV (the 7:30 rerun, not the late 

night show). Once Steven remarked during the  

cheering and chanting “Steven, Steven…” at the 

opening of the show, “Wouldn’t it be nice to start 

your work day with a crowd cheering for you?” 

 

 Last month in my capacity as Outreach Educa-

tor at Hebrew Union College I went to a Cincinnati        

Catholic high school to speak with 80 ninth grade 

boys.  Their teacher introduced me and they cheered.  

“Wow,” I said. “And I haven’t even said anything 

yet.”  Then I got an idea. “Hey, could we get a chant 

going? Rabbi Jean, Rabbi Jean…” I began. They 

obligingly took it up and chanted my name a few 

times. Very polite.   

 

 We turned our attention to the topic at hand, 

which was Israel. More about that another time.       

Part-way through the session we paused for an      

announcement over the PA system. The results of a 

contest were announced, and the boys just exploded. 

They leaped from their seats and a roar shook the 

walls with  high-fives all around. They settled down 

easily and we continued our conversation. Just before 

I left I thanked them for their attention and engage-

ment.  Then I said, “Remember when the announce-

ment came on and you leapt out of your seats and 

raised the rafters with your cheering? Would you do 

that for me?”  And they did! And broke into a full-

throated Rabbi Jean chant. 

 

 Several of you have asked me if there is          

anything you can do to help me get settled this        

summer.  Let me set your mind at ease – I am not 

expecting daily gatherings of cheering to get started, 

though I do expect we will find ways to acknowledge 

each other’s work. Rabbi Wucher is helping me to 

get acclimated, giving me the benefit of his expertise 

and many years of relationship with you.  The Tran-

sition Team is helping to frame the process and ease 

the inevitable bumps in the road.  Honestly, the best 

thing you can do for me – and for the congregation – 

is to spend a little time with me.  

 

 

   

 There will be several get-togethers over the 

summer, which will be announced through email. 

Take advantage of those.  Introduce yourself – and 

please be  patient as I learn to match names to faces. 

 

 Even better, let’s arrange to have a walk      

together, just the two of us. One of my favorite 

things is to be outside moving. Or we can sit and 

talk. Sometimes relaxing is the name of the game.     

I plan to be in contact with everyone I can over the 

next few months, but it would wonderful if I did not 

have to make the first move. If my inbox is swamped 

with requests for meetings and all I have to do is fit 

you into my day, I will be thrilled! 

 

 The topic of our conversations can be anything 

you want. These are the sorts of things I’m hoping to 

find out: What inspires you; What keeps you up at 

night; What you devote your days to; The causes 

dear to you; How you think about God; Your aspira-

tions for yourself, your family, B’nai Sholom, the 

Jewish people, and humanity; The various changes 

we’re all going through. With every change comes 

loss. I know Rabbi Wucher holds a fond place in 

your lives and he will be missed. Yet, we are blessed 

to have him continuing on as Rabbi Emeritus. 

 

 From the liturgy for the summer we have the 

grief-stricken cry from Lamentations*: “Eichah! 

Alas! Lonely sits the city . . . Bitterly she weeps in 

the night. . . there is none to comfort her.” In every 

Torah service all through the year we recite the  

hopeful conclusion of the book of Lamentations: 

“Return us to you God and we will return. Renew our 

days as of old.” I am truly honored to have this     

opportunity to continue with you the renewal of the 

Jewish people at Congregation B’nai Sholom. 

 

Rabbi Jean Eglinton 

 
*Lamentations is the book we read on Tisha B’Av. Tisha 

B’Av - the commemoration for the destruction of both the 

First and the Second Temple as well as the Expulsion of 

the Jews from Spain in 1492 and many other calamities  

of the Jewish people - is a 24-hour fast day which begins 

at sunset of August 8 this year. 

 

From the RAbbi 
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Rabbi Wucher on his retirement and on becoming Rabbi Emeritus 
 of B’nai Sholom Congregation. 

 

The Katz family, on the marriage of Myron Katz, son of Carol Katz and the  
late Jerry Katz, to Rachel Halloran, daughter of Mr. and Mrs Edward T. Halloran, 

on May 29th at the Chicago Cultural Center in Chicago. 
 

The Feinberg Family on the marriage of Kimberly Ann Feinberg,  
daughter of Drs. Howard and Gail Feinberg, to Austin Jerome Cooper , 

on June18th at Bellefonte Pavilion in Ashland Kentucky.  
 

  Michael Daniel Patick, son of Dr. David and Sherry Patick, on his  
upcoming marriage to Casey McCallister, July 9th. 

 

Corey Ingram, daughter of Jo Dee Gottlieb and Pete Ingram,  
and granddaughter of Jack Gottlieb and the late Gaile Gottlieb,  

on her upcoming marriage to Josh Whisman, July 17th. 
 

We are pleased to announce … 
 

Maxine Yaged and Sam Kincaid  
are being called to the Torah as a B’nai Mitzvah 

 

Please join us for our celebration  
Saturday, August 27th 

10:00 AM at B’nai Sholom Congregation 
 

Kiddish Luncheon to follow 
 

In lieu of gifts, please make a donation to the Temple Fund of your choice, 

or to the Susan G. Komen For the Cure Fund.  

For more information on the Susan G. Komen For the Cure, visit ww5.komen.org  
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  Save the Date - Federated Brunch: Sunday, September 11
th

  
 

The Huntington Jewish Federated Charities is proud to be a part of the Jewish Federations                              
of North America, which represents 157 Jewish Federations and over 300 Network communities.                       
Together we raise and distribute funds for Israel, social welfare, social services and educational 

needs. The Federation movement collectively protects and enhances the well-being of Jews                      
worldwide through the values of tikkun olam (repairing the world),  
tzedakah (charity and social justice) and Torah (Jewish learning).   

 

Israel: Keeping Israel safe, strong and prosperous. 
 

Vulnerable People: Humanitarian emergencies all over the world affecting Jews and non-Jews alike. 
 

Jewish Life: Jewish heritage offers practices and perspectives that  

enrich our lives and draw us closer to family, friends and community.  

 

Working together, our Huntington community can continue to support 

 the Jewish Federations of North America as we work to build our home  

community through such work as our Israel Trip and Jewish Camp Programs  

and the Marshall Jewish Student Association.  

 

 Please save the date for the Federated Fall event: Sunday, September 11
th

, brunch at B’nai Sholom,  

as we celebrate our programs to foster a strong Jewish identity and connection to Israel 

 in the children, youth, and young adults of our community.  

 

(This summer Huntington Jewish Federated Charities will be working with church leaders and 
community members to start a Support for Israel group in Huntington. More details to follow.)  

 

Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington   
 

THE VOICE 

OF  THE 

FEDERATED 

 

When you can’t stand the heat, get out of the kitchen!  

Grab your gift cards and eat out at one of these  

participating restaurants:   
 

Applebee’s,  Bob Evans, Chili Willi’s, O’Charley’s,  Max & Erma’s,  

 Panera Bread, Red Lobster,  Rocco’s or Olive Garden… 

and a NEW gift card in our program, “New York Bagel.”  
  

Contact Tim or Samantha Beverage 

 to order your gift cards: 304-955-4255. 
            

****Please remember:  When mailing gift card payments to the  

Temple, note on the envelope, “ATTENTION TIM  BEVERAGE.”  
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JULY AND AUGUST FLORAL FUND DONATIONS  
  

 Donor     In Memory of 
 

 Manny Borinsky     Irving Selig   

                   Philip Selig 

 

 Mary Cantor     Joseph Steirn 

       Samuel Schiff 

 

 David Field     Inga Field 

       Herta Rowen 

 

 David Glick     Samuel Glick 

 

 Jack E. Gottlieb     Eleanora Lewis 

       Gerald Lewis 

       Evelyn Goldstoff 

 

 Dennis and Ina Hammel    Jennie Goldenberg 

       Milton Penn 

       Joseph R. Hammel 

       Goldie Hemmelstein 

       Isaac Hemmelstein  

                

 Harold and Freda Kagan    Anna Kagan 

  

 Joan Lerner       Ella Hauptman 

       Louis Lerner 

 

 Sheldon Levine    Charlotte Bertman             

       Milton Levine   

       Bessie Pastor, Fred Pastor 

       Samuel Pastor 

 

 Bob and Joyce Levy     Olga Greenfield 

 

 Judy Lundy     Norma Ruth Webster 

       Austin Moore 

 

 Paul and Lynne Mayer    Barbara Mayer Good 

                                                                     Bertha Hyman Orringer 

                                            Paul Supovitz         

  
 Antoinette Miller    Ian s. Miller 
           
 Bernice Moos      Harold Sidney Schradzki 

                                 

  Ronald J. Polan     Minna Polan    

 

                     Foral Fund  continued on page 6                                                   
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     JULY AND AUGUST FLORAL FUND DONATIONS                     

          (continued)     
 
    Donor     In Memory of 
 
       Lake and Louise Polan   Albert Polan,  
       Bertha Polan,  
       Edwin Polan  
       Pearl Schoenfeld Lewis  

 
 
       Jack Steinberg    Sarah Gersman 
      Ida Caplan  
  

 Kalman and Vicki Socolof  Joseph Steirn 

      Samuel Schiff 
    

      Rena Steirn    Joseph Steirn     

      Samuel Schiff 
 

 Marc and Sherri Solochek     David Schrinsky      

      Michael Schrinsky   

      Shirley Solochek       

                                                             Josephine Solochek 

      William Solochek 
 

       Nancy Cohen Tarbis   Esther Rose Cohen 

       Samuel H. Glick 
 

 Valerie White    Hena Teper  

      Helen White 

 

      Rabbi David and Tori Wucher   Nowel David Behar 

      Glenda Behar Marcus 

    

 

RABBI’S  

OFFICE HOURS 
 

Please call for an appointment. 
 

Tuesday: 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
 

Wednesday and Thursday: 

9:00 AM to 12:00 PM  

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 
 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

 

 
 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

September 

 Newsletter  

is August 12 

 

 

 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 
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         Message From the Temple Board President 
 
I'd like to thank Rabbi Wucher for all he has done for our congregation 
for the last 22 years.  Words can not describe how we feel about him.  
 
I'd also like to thank Gail Feinberg for her service as President the last 
two years and all of those who have served on the board.  As well,          
I welcome the new board members and thank all for agreeing to serve. 
  
Finally, I'd like to extend a warm welcome to Rabbi Jean Eglinton.  We 
are very excited for her to be with us and look forward to growing a long 
and rewarding relationship together. 
  
Regards, 
Mark Newfeld 



 

Building Fund 

Bill and Sheri Hager 

in honor of Ina and Dennis              

Hammel's 50th Anniversary 

 

 

Congregational Fund 

Bob and Jenny Broh  

 in memory of Dolph Broh 

 

Tony Broh 

 in memory of Louis Michelson 

 

Janice, Derek,  

Kevin and Patty Levine 

in honor of Rabbi Wucher’s  

retirement 

 

Kaplan Simons Family Foundation 

Spencer and Debra Simons,  

Vicki and Bruce Heyman,  

Gwen and Brian McCallion 

in memory of Saul and Harriet  

Kaplan, Charles and Minnie 

Simons, and Robert and  

Sharon Simons 

    

David Glick  

in memory of Miriam Cohen Glick 

 

Donnel Horn  

 welcome to Rabbi Jean Eglinton, 

get well wishes to Joyce  

and Bob Levy, birthday wishes to 

Murray Batt and happy anniversary 

wishes to Chad and Lisa Ketchum 

 

Bill and Renee Kogan  

in honor of Rabbi David Wucher on 

his retirement, with best wishes to 

Rabbi and Tori 

 

Sheldon Levine 

 with thanks for the Goldengrams 

on his 85th birthday 

 

 

 

Congregational Fund continued 

Carol Lissauer in honor of the  

50th anniversary of David  

and Marilyn Cohen 

 

Joe Horn 

in honor of Chad and Lisa 

Ketchum’s 15th anniversary 

 

Hy and Sharon Weed  

in memory of Ben Kalmon and 

Muriel Kalmon 

 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 

in memory of Terry Radow 

 

 

Dorothy Polan Memorial 

 Landscape Fund 

Mark and Suzi Brodof 

 in memory of Philip Hersh 

 

Bob and Jenny Broh 

 in honor of Shirley Broh-Davis' 

95th birthday 

 

 

Mazon Fund 

Mary Cantor 

 in memory of Lilly Kwiatkowski          

and Rebecca Eisenberg 

  

Rena Steirn  

in memory of Lilly Kwiatkowski 

and Rebecca Eisenberg 

 

 

Myron Katz Memorial Fund 

Darrell and Wendy Katz  

in memory of Myron J. Katz 

 

Gregg and Shirley Katz  

 in memory of Myron J. Katz 

 

Burt H. Romer 

 in memory of Ben Romer 

 

 

Myron Katz Memorial Fund cont. 

Bob and Gloria Travis 

 in memory of Myron Katz  

 

 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

Nelson and Ann Cohen  

in memory of Rose Elderman 

 

Clarence, Jane and Stephanie   

Jackson our love an support to  

Hy and Sharon Weed 

 

Maury and  Deedee Mufson  

in memory of Max Mufson 

 

 

Youth Group Fund 

Shirley M. Broh-Davis  

and Norman Davis 

 in memory of Louis Michelson 

 

Clarence, Jane and  

Stephanie Jackson 

 

 

Social Action Fund 

Rose Marie Riter  

in memory of Ella Schenker Riter 

and David Riter 

 

 

Steinberg Family Fund 

Sheri and Bill  Hager  

in memory of Edda Steinberg 

 

Mark and Melanie Mansour 

 in memory of Edda Steinberg 

 

Donations received after  

June 24 will appear in the  

September newsletter. 

DONATIONs 
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   Ta Dah>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>Drum roll 
 

                Shopper of the Month 
 

   Betty Colker 
 

       It’s not the money - - - it’s the attitude. 

 

Rabbi 

Jean Eglinton 

 

President 

Dr. Mark Newfeld 

 

Vice President 

Diane Shattls 

 

Secretary 

Samantha Beverage 

 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 

 

Immediate Past 

President 

Dr. Gail Feinberg  

 

Board Members 
Malinda Cains 

Herman Glaser 

David Glick 

Derek Hyman 

Lisa Ketchum 

Mitchell Klein 

Joan Lerner 

Thomas Scarr 

Dr. Stephanie Skolik 

Joan Weisberg 

 

Sisterhood President 

Nancy Newfeld 

 

B’nai Sholom Newsletter 

published monthly by 

B’nai Sholom 

Congregation 

949 10th Avenue 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 

 

Phone: 

(304) 522-2980 

 

E-Mail: 
bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 

 

Website: 

www.wv-bnaisholom.org 

                       

 

       

        Remember to shop often and early- - - when it’s gone,  

               it’s gone. 

 

   Plus, kisses are still absolutely Free!! 

 

     Sherri: 304-529-6398     

 Barb:   304-633-7070 
   

 

 
 

The long hot summer is the perfect time 

to hang a new mezuzah on your door. 

 

  You supply the lemonade and we’ll let you choose one  

   of the several dozen hanging on our Mezzuzah Wall.  

 

No, these aren’t your grandma’s mezuzahs. Our symbols of a  

Jewish home come in woods, metals, ceramic and glass.  

 

               They are large and small, pricey or cheap.  

                        We even have a car mezzuzah!!!  

            Every home needs one, or two, three or four!! 

 

        We’re heading out on a shopping spree and  

                      we’ll be finding treasures galore.  

     Stay tuned for an update from your shop princesses. 



                         SHOLOMGRAMS 
                        July-August 2011 

 

                                      Please check the names you want to send  
                                      Sholomgrams to and mail immediately to : 

 

Sholomgrams 
Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street # 1007 
Huntington, WV  25701 

 

Please note: The address appears on the back of this sheet for your mailing convenience:  
fold, tape, stamp and mail. 
 

We will send Sholomgrams for anniversaries every five years starting with the tenth; birthdays 
will be noted on 60th, 70th, 75th, 85th, 90th and every year thereafter.  Sholomgrams are 
$2.00 each.  We can’t note your special dates and birthday dates if we don’t have them in our 
file.  You may send anniversary and birthday dates to the office. 
 

If you wish to send to everyone, please contact : Sandy Colker 
 

To recap: 1.  Check the names of those to whom you would like Sholomgrams sent. 
  2.  Indicate how you want the Sholomgrams signed. 
  3.  Mail your list to Sandy Colker by the 15th of this month. 
 
 

               CONGRATULATIONS TOCONGRATULATIONS TO:::   
     
      

                  
                      ____  Jimmy Cohen on his 92

nd
 birthday, August 31

st
. 

   
  ____   Dennis and Ina Hammel on their 50

th
 anniversary, July 30

th
. 

 
  ____   Mark and Suzi Brodof on their 40

th
 anniversary August 8

th
. 

 
                          

 
DON’T FORGET TO SIGN YOUR SHOLOMGRAM! 

 
Please indicate how you would like your Sholomgram signed: 
 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 



SHOLOMGRAMS 

Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street # 1007 

Huntington, WV  25701 
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_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 
Please indicate, on the lines below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf: 

(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 
 

 ____________________________________________________________________________  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
____________________________________________________________________________                                                                             
                                                                               
 
Name_____________________________ 
                                                                                   
Address ___________________________                                                                                                                                                                                            
 

 _____________________________________________                                                                                
 
 
City_______________________________ 
 
State and Zip Code__________________ 
 
Phone number______________________ 
 
 
Mail form and check to: 
 
Tree of Life – c/o  Martha Newby 
B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674 
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IN HONOR OF  

CHARLIE NEWFELD 
BAR MITZVAH 

OCT. 9, 2010 

BY NANCY, MARK, ERIC 

 & JOEY NEWFELD 

 

IN HONOR OF 

TOM SCARR 
FOR YOUR HARD WORK & DEDICATION 

TO THE RABBI SEARCH FOR THE  

B’NAI SHOLOM CONGREGATION 



July-August 2011 12 

B’NAI  SHOLOM NEWS LET TER  

July Yahrzeits   

 

July 1-2 observed on July 1 

Sarah Hassel    7/1  

Alice Herbert    7/1  

Harry Mazo    7/1  

Edwin G. Polan    7/1     Sivan 29  

Irving Selig    7/1  

Philip Selig    7/1  

Josephine Solochek    7/1  

Shirley Solochek    7/1  

Gussie Tesser    7/1  

Glenda Behar Marcus    7/2     Sivan 30  

 

 

July 3-9 observed  on July 8 

Max Alfred Hassel    7/3  

Lake A. Brown    7/4  

Samuel Schiff    7/4    Tammuz 2  

Jerome Cohen    7/6    Tammuz 4  

Sol Masinter    7/6    Tammuz 4  

Jaynie Samson Bresskin    7/7  

Albert Finkelstein    7/7     Tammuz 5  

Ian S. Miller    7/8  

Helen White    7/8  

Sarah Gersman    7/9  

Louis Lerner    7/9 Tammuz 7  

Mike Schrinsky    7/9  

 

 

July 10-16 observed on July 15 

Martin Karnes  7/10  

Samuel Kind   7/10 Tammuz 8  

Adele Boose   7/11 Tammuz 9  

Ida Caplan   7/11  

Morry Riter   7/11  

Rose Chertow  7/12  

Pearl Schoenfeld Lewis 7/12  

Leon Seligson  7/12 Tammuz 10  

Gail Wise   7/12  

Eddy Hyman   7/13 Tammuz 11  

Meyer Slifkin  7/13  

Eleanora Lewis  7/15  

Kayleen TobinWasserstrom 7/15  

 

 

July 17-23 observed on July 22 

Nowel David Behar  7/17  Tammuz 15  

Anna Bernstein  7/17  

E. Henry Broh  7/17  

Ben Kaplan  7/17  

Hyman Lipman  7/17  

Meyer Davis  7/18  

Evelyn Goldstoff  7/19  

Marvin Newman  7/20  

Florence Fishman  7/21  

Abraham Feinstein  7/22  

Bertram G. Landau, Sr.  7/22  

Ida Cuttler  7/23  

Irene Straus Horowitz  7/23  Tammuz 21  

Abraham Miller  7/23  

Harold Sidney Schradzki  7/23  

 

 

July 24 -30 observed on July 29 

Isadore Fox   7/24 Tammuz 22  

Morris Kuntz   7/24 Tammuz 22  

Charlotte Bertman  7/26  

Samuel Lipman  7/26  

Milton Penn   7/26 Tammuz 24  

Abraham Angel  7/27 Tammuz 25  

Ida Colker   7/27 Tammuz 25  

Jessie Katz   7/27 Tammuz 25  

Rose Miller   7/27 Tammuz 25  

Minna Polan   7/27 Tammuz 25  

Rosalie C. Schecter  7/28 

Sophie Brodof  7/29  

Paul Supovitz  7/29  

Olga Greenfield  7/30  

Fred Pastor   7/30  

William Solochek  7/30  

 

 

July 31observed on August 5 

Ella Hauptman  7/31 Tammuz 29  

Goldie Hemmelstein 7/31 Tammuz 29  

Herta Rowen   7/31 Tammuz 29  
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August Yahrzeits   
 

August 1-6 observed on August 5 

Charles Lahr   8/1  

Barbara Mayer Good 8/2  

Joe Mendelson  8/4 Av 4  

Jetta Rose Broh  8/5  

Inga Field   8/5 Av 5  

Phillip Miller   8/5  

Bertha Miriam Polan 8/5  

Rebekah Lipman  8/6  

Albert Polan   8/6  

 
 

August 7-13 observed on August 12 

Lillian Brown Feinstein   8/7  

Anna Kagan   8/7  

Joseph R. Hammel   8/8  

Samuel Pastor   8/8  

Betty Ann Miller   8/10  

Michael Schrinsky   8/10  

David Schrinsky   8/12  

Joseph Steirn   8/12 Av 12  

Norma Ruth Webster   8/12  

Adolph Broh   8/13  

Abraham Freeman   8/13  

Julia Samson Ziffer   8/13  

 
 

August 14-20 observed on August 19 

Jennie Goldenberg  8/14  

Myke Rhodes Miller  8/14  

Samuel Samson, Sr.  8/14  

Esther Rose Cohen  8/15 Av 15  

Rose Feldman  8/15 Av 15  

Ida Ratner  8/15  

Morris Rose  8/15 Av 15  

Samuel H. Glick  8/16 Av 16  

Barney Kaplan  8/16 Av 16  

Edward Honecher  8/17  

Paul Kirsh  8/17  

Jacob Jacobs  8/18  

Pearl Megeff  8/18  

Lillian T. Ginsberg  8/19  

Al Megeff  8/19  

Abe David Goldenberg  8/20  

 

August 21-27 observed on August 26 

Ruth Polan   8/21  

Ruth Mendelson Brown 8/22  

Gerald Lewis   8/22  

Adolph Broh   8/23 Av 23  

Max G. Glick   8/23  

Miriam Frances Hyman 8/23  

Sarah Rebecca Kaplan 8/23  

Charles A. Meyer  8/23  

Harry Greenstein  8/24  

Herbert Mazo  8/24  

Austin Moore  8/24  

Bessie Pastor   8/24  

Sarah Tarbet   8/24  

Hena Teper   8/25  

Bertha Hyman Orringer 8/26  

Milton Levine  8/27  

  

 

August 28-31 observed on September 2 

Nathan Kaplan 8/29 

Muriel Kalmon 8/30 
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The Temple office will be closed Monday, September 5, Labor Day 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Erev Rosh Hashanah, Wednesday, September 28  

 Rosh Hashanah, Thursday, September 29  

and Friday, September 30 

 

Erev Yom Kippur, Friday, October 7 

Yom Kippur, Saturday, October 8 

 

  


